October 4, 2016
Welcome

Opening Prayer

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were available at meeting.  Motion was made by Mrs. Michaelson to approve the minutes and seconded by Katie Klahs so report was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  was presented by Mindy Nold.


Bank Balance-   PTO   $20,617.61




Pot of Gold    $1,078.01




Cookie Dough/Coffee Sales   $40,000




Cookie exp.  $22,300




Prizes    $325




Coffee Exp.  $1,900




Profit   $15,475

Sarah stated that this number is what we usually average every year.  Mindy also let everyone know that if you purchase something for school please see Jo in the school office first so she can give you a tax exempt form to use.  

Vice President Report:  Deanna presented her report going over the bylaws and a work group she is wanting to start.  

October:   Vice President requests formation of a bylaws and policies work group at monthly PTO meeting and work group connects via email and meets as needed through remainder of the school year.
November:  Work group presents draft of bylaws at monthly PTO Meeting.
Bylaws draft is shared with all school families via email.
Input is encouraged through December 1, 2016.
January:  Final version of bylaws presented at monthly PTO meeting (requires 2/3 majority of approval)

Bylaws are shared with all school families via email and added to school website

February:  Work group presents draft of policies

Policies draft is shared with all school families via email

Input is encouraged through February 28, 2017

March:  Final version of policies is presented at PTO meeting (requires simple majority for approval) Policies are shared with all school families via email and added to the school website and work group dissolves.

Deanna also will have a clip party for the box tops .

President’s Report:  Mrs. Harris reported that the end of the first quarter is coming up soon.  Which also means teacher conferences will be happening so parents need to fill our requests and send back in as soon as possible.  When parents attend conferences that is when report cards will be handed out.  

The Holy Rosary soccer team has been doing very well.  They won last weekend in Marshall.  This Friday’s game is at 4:30 in Clinton.

Basketball teams are needing coaches!!

New Business:
Cookie Dough Delivery will be tomorrow October  5th from 3:00pm to 5:00pm.  The school met there goal so the whole school will be receiving a Mega Party on the 27th of October.  Don’t have exact details on what the party will have.
Salad Bowl is this Friday.  If parents volunteer meal will be provided for you.  Drop off food by Friday morning.

Pot of Gold:  Rachelle would like to have someone shadow her this year so they could take over next year.  She is looking for some help with a few of the committees also.  Tickets go on sale in November.

Mrs. Klahs spoke about Family Fun Nights.  October 13th from 6-8pm there will be a skating party.  Everyone is welcome to attend and admission is free.  There will also be a read in night January sometime.  Game night will be in March and school wide field day will be in April.

Mrs.  Smith asked for PTO to help buy a Osmo.  This item will help her pre-k class when using their ipads.  It was motioned, seconded, and approved to help them buy this.

Red Ribbon week is coming up and Mrs. Suthoff requested $65.00 to help with the cost and it was approved.

October 14th there is no school.  

Closing prayer

Meeting adjourned

